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We are so grateful to God for the success of our 16th Biennial Conference. It was our first hybrid 

conference meeting, where some were physically present in the office while the rest were attending 

virtually. We attribute the success to the faithful intercessors who chose to start each day with Dawn 

Watch Prayer led by the Prayer Committee. Thanks to those who prayed & fasted. Glory to God! 

 

Ptr. Joseph Villaflor is our new Executive Director.  Our outgoing ED has served a maximum of three 

terms or six years.  Pray for a smooth transition of leadership and may the accreditation process with 

Philippine Council for NGOs Certification (PCNC) started by the outgoing ED would still be pursued. 

Pray for our outgoing ED, James 

Daguman as he continues to work on 

other steps prior to handing over the 

post to the new ED. Pray for good 

health, fruitful bonding & family time 

to replenish his strength after a long 

haul especially in the most crucial 

moments in global history where the 

“new normal” had been widely 

practiced. Pray that the LORD would 

grant wisdom and strength to Joseph 

Villaflor as he leads TAP in the next 

biennium, inspiring and unifying the 

members towards a common goal. 

Pray for wisdom and SMART goals for 2022-24  for our new Board of Trustees officers:  

Chairman: Rev. Lawrence Delos Trinos; Vice-Chairman: Rev. Rene Bunsoy; Secretary: Rev. Mario 

Albelda; Treasurer: Victoria Esperanza Cartera; Other BOT Members: Rev. Hector Badong, Rev. Rodelo 

Malon, Engr. Greg Serrano,  Ignacio Magangat and Mila Cagape.   

  

Pray for the BOT appointment of the new Administrative Committee: LEAD Director: Noemi 

Dumalaug; Finance Director: Susan Fadul; Human Resource Development Director: Ligaya Buce; 

Scripture Engagement Director: Tony Dasalla and Church Engagement Director: Ptr. Mario Albelda. 

Pray for wisdom and strength for the journey for the other officers appointed by the BOT:  

Publications Manager: Mafe Peña and Project Development Coordinator: Luz Dasalla.   

          

     Incoming ED                                Outgoing ED 

  JOSEPH VILLAFLOR                         JAMES DAGUMAN 
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Oral Bible Translation (OBT) Workshop  

On April 25-May 13 for the two language groups: Inati and Binukignon in Negros Occidental.  Let us pray for 

these language communities as the participants conduct community checking of narrative texts. Pray for 

spiritual covering because the spiritual warfare is so strong in the presence of a number of “babaylans” in 

the community. Our field workers need prayer shielding: Lito, Jing, and Chitse. Pray for their consultants: 

Alfred and Racquel Mijares, who left their children back home as they respond to their call of duty.  

Pray also for the Ata group in Negros Island so that the Holy Spirit would move among the Ata people that 

they would hunger to know Jesus Christ and find him as the way, the truth and the life. May the Lord raise a 

hunger to have God’s Word in their language like that of the Inati and the Binukignon. Touch them, o Lord! 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Fundraising Event Coming Up   

Ask the Lord of the Harvest to grant our leaders unity and creativity in handling the coming fundraising 

event in the absence of a trained Fundraiser. May the project facilitators of Ayta Ambala NT and Teduray OT 

translation projects invest time to communicate the blessings and the challenges, including the financial 

shortfall. May the Lord open the windows of heaven to pour out His blessings on these projects.      

: 

      We are looking for someone whose prime responsibility is to lead the organization in organizing events and    

      campaigns to raise funds and other kinds of donations for specific needs of the organization, expanding our 

      ministry among churches as well as for nonprofit agencies in the Philippines.  

 
If you are interested and have acquired experience as described above, you may consider this job for you or you may know 

somebody who would be fit for the task, you may want to ask the person to consider communicating with the Human Resource 

Development Director of TAP, 09189629262 (Smart).  You may also choose to email,  hr@translators.org.ph  for more details. 

 

Unstoppable Transitions … 

Changes. Inevitable. Part of growing and moving forward. As a result of the most recent Biennial Conference, we 

really need to change gears, realign our tires and keep going onwards with our Great Shepherd on the lead … 

We will appreciate your faithful intercessions. And as part of these transitions, TAP Family, through the able 

leadership of Alfred Mijares started the Dawn Watch Prayer every Monday from 5-6am. Kindly include us in your 

prayers so we will be found faithful to keep what the Spirit has enabled us to observe during each dawn during our 

16th Biennial Conference.  May we also leave footprints worthy of emulation to the glory of the One who has the 

power to grant our requests. Pray for transitions from the outgoing Administrative Committee (AC) to the incoming 

AC members. May we all work hand-in-hand to welcome and expedite the changes and transitions. Help us, o Lord!    

 

mailto:hr@translators.org.ph

